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C3 is turning 10 this summer, can you believe it!!?? We are so excited to 
welcome the OVER 2300 C3 campers to celebrate this milestone with 
us! With less than 60 days until our gates open for 1st term, there is a 

lot to do to get Camp ready. 
The guys are putting the finishing touches on the new camper spa, “Pat’s 
Place”. Tres and Caity are getting activities ready for campers to enjoy. 
Beth is busy coming up with new recipes and desserts, David and Stacy 
are working on the daily schedule and hiring an amazing staff. Cecilia is 

getting all the cool Carnival prizes together, and Tyler is 
making everything beautiful with new flowers! AND, of course 

Minnie is getting her P3s ready!
Everyone here at C3 is working hard and getting ready for all of you! 

We will see you SOON.  

ATTAWAYTOCOMETOCAMP!ATTAWAYTOCOMETOCAMP!
Charlie’s LaughsCharlie’s Laughs

1. What do you call an 
alligator in a vest?

2. Why can’t your nose 
be 12 inches long?

3. What do you call an 
old snow man?

http://www.camplonghorn.com






From the boy’s camp....From the boy’s camp....

A Decade of Camp Longhorn Memories

This summer marks a milestone! Our 10th summer of 
campers flooding through the gates, eager for adventures and 
unforgettable memories. Over the past decade, we’ve exceeded 
our expectations year after year, and we can’t wait to see what 
this summer has in store.
As we head into another season, our cabins are full of many old 
and several new campers and our counselors are wrapping up 
their semesters, ready to return home away from home. It has 
been a fantastic spring catching up with camp families, hearing 
about exciting spring break trips, and sharing stories that 
remind us just how far the Camp Longhorn spirit reaches.
Longhorn is everywhere. Just the other day, a camp family sent 
me a picture from a ski lift in Crested Butte, Colorado. Right 
there on the safety bar was an “Attawaytogo” sticker, a small 
but powerful reminder that no matter where you travel, Camp 
Longhorn is always with you. Whether it’s spotting a 
familiar camp shirt in an airport or recognizing a fellow 
Longhorn Ring in a crowd, the connections we build here 
extend far beyond the shores of Inks Lake.
As we celebrate a decade of friendship and tradition, we are 
more excited than ever for the summer ahead. Here’s to 
another incredible season of camp……Attawaytogo!Attawaytogo!



From the girl’s camp...From the girl’s camp...

ATTAWAYTOCOMETOCAMP!!!  Those are the first words we shout when we 
welcome our campers each term.  Campers have been waiting the entire year to 
come to their happy place and feel the Camp Longhorn spirit once again.  
This summer, C3 is celebrating our tenth summer and Camp Longhorn, it’s 86th 
year!  We are so excited to welcome back all our old campers and a big handful of 
new ones! Camp is already starting to buzz with the feels and sounds of an 
approaching summer.  Construction projects are being completed, flowers 
planted, and soon the cabin shutters will be opened and dusted off as we prepare 
for thousands of happy campers.  We start to look forward to the sounds of 
campers and counselors, as they run from activity to activity, play games, and just 
laugh with their friends.  There truly is not a better sound in the world!
A big project we are wrapping up is our brand-new Camper Spa!  Now you may be 
imagining a spa that provides massages and facials, but in CLH language, it means 
a “hangout” spot for our campers!  We will have movie time, cooking, liberties, 
games, camper overnights and much more at our camper spa.  We are proud to 
open “Pat’s Place” in honor of Pat Robertson, the life and business partner of Tex 
Robertson.  Pat was integral in starting Camp Longhorn alongside the love of her 
life, Tex.  We love to speak of our founders often to our campers.  This keeps their 
spirit alive along with the spirit of Camp Longhorn, which started the day Pat and 
Tex welcomed their first camper in 1939. Our hope is that this building that will 
be overflowing with campers coming in and out, will always be a reminder of the 
beautiful, resourceful, spirited, and supportive woman Pat was.  Here are some of 
the photos of Pat Hudson Robertson that will be hung in Pat’s Place along with 
some construction photos of the new structure.  

We look forward to seeing you all this summer!!









Hello Camp Longhorn Family!
We’re excited to announce a major update to out Merit Store!

Welcome to our brand new 1- stop shop for all THREE 
branches!
Whether you’re at Inks, Springs, or C3, you can shop every-
thing you need in one place, making it even easier to come buy 
the merit store.

SUMMER UPDATE: The Ship Home store will be pared 
down on May 23rd to focus on in camp campers and V-day. 
Some select and online exclusive items will still be available for 
purchase.

Camp is just around the corner, and we’ve got everything your 
camper needs to make the most of it! From exciting new gear to 
cozy essentials, shop our new summer camp ready collection and 
ensure they’re prepared for all the fun and memories that await. 

LION LATCH, BUNK CADDYS, SHOWER CADDY, SWIM 
CAPS, GOGGLES, LAUNDRY BAGS, TOWELS, 
BLANKETS, MELLOW PETS, AND MORE!!!
This section will close May 23rd as we transition our focus to in 
session terms. 

In camp stores are now open and ready for shopping!

Remember that items purchased in this store will be sent 
to your camper while they are at camp. This is also 
where you will find our care packages. 

Make sure to check back often!
New items are still arriving!

Quick links:
Inks     Springs   C3 

https://www.camplonghorn.com/MeritStore/CampLonghorn/ShipOut/Category/Index/31d80d53-d0cb-4637-8a5a-2494044065f9
https://www.camplonghorn.com/MeritStore/InksLake/InCamp
https://www.camplonghorn.com/MeritStore/IndianSprings/InCamp
https://www.camplonghorn.com/MeritStore/C3/InCamp


Our 2025 carnival season was a huge success!!! It was so great to see so 
many great campers, counselors and alums...in case you missed a carnival, or 
missed seeing our new camp movie, or just want to watch it again, click here 
http://www.camplonghorn.com/r/20.
You can read more about our carnivals in the 2025 Carnival Cap here  
https://cdn.camplonghorn.com/lumnews/CLASP%20Spring%20Carni-
val%20Cap%202025.pdf Don’t forget to order your “Forever Walkway” 
bricks! CLICK HERE  
https://www.camplonghorn.com/CLASP/BrickOrder to order yours today! 
Bricks are $100 each and the DEADLINE to order is April 4, 2025! 
Email me at kim.cozby@camplonghorn.com if you have any questions.

*NEW DEADLINE* We are looking forward to a very exciting summer at 
ALL 3 of our camps! If you are going to be joining us for a V-Day, don’t 
forget about the PREFERRED PARKING PASS for our CLASP 
members. PLEASE complete your application or renewal by Friday, MAY 
16, 2025, in order to get your V-DAY Preferred Parking Pass. In order to 
qualify for CLASP Membership, you must meet the following requirements:  
1) previous CLH camper/counselor/staff member
2) -or- have a child/grandchild who has completed at least 2 summers
3) must be 25 years old. You can join or renew by going to 
https://www.camplonghorn.com/CLASP/PayDues 
-OR- you can mail your payment to: CLASP, 1 Longhorn Rd, Burnet, TX 
78611.

If you have a special memory or have some exciting news (babies, weddings, 
engagements, recognitions, etc.) to share with all of our CLASP readers, 
please send information and photos to me at kim.cozby@camplonghorn.com 
by April 25, 2025.

P3, a C3 TraditionP3, a C3 Tradition

1st Term Lantana cabin 1st Term Bass cabin

http://www.camplonghorn.com/r/20
https://cdn.camplonghorn.com/lumnews/CLASP%20Spring%20Carnival%20Cap%202025.pdf
https://cdn.camplonghorn.com/lumnews/CLASP%20Spring%20Carnival%20Cap%202025.pdf
https://www.camplonghorn.com/CLASP/BrickOrder
http://kim.cozby@camplonghorn.com
https://www.camplonghorn.com/CLASP/PayDues 
http://kim.cozby@camplonghorn.com


Inks Girl’s Camp Director Will Robertson and wife Coco welcomed their 2nd 
daughter on Valentine’s day! Welcome to the family 

Daisy Emerson Robertson, great grandaughter of Tex & Pat. 

C3 Head Photographer Megahan Robertson Bowen and husband Patrick 
welcomed their 3rd baby in January. Welcome to the family Emily Elizabeth 

Bowen, great granddaughter of Tex & Pat. 

The Camp Longhorn family has grown again!!! The Camp Longhorn family has grown again!!! 



3rd Termers Sutherland, Barrett & Whittaker Burton’s family was 
featured in their hometown magazine this past fall. They share in it just 

how much CLH means to their family. Sutherland, Barrett & Whittaker 
are legaies at Camp, their mom Holland Patterson Burton attended Indian 

Springs. You can red the article below
https://camplonghorn.com/r/52

ATTAWAYTOGO Burton family 

Left: 1st Termers Emery Smith &
Charlie Puil showing off the matching towels 
they got for their 1st year as campers! 
Below: Charlie showing off her new camp gear!

1st Termer Jake Arnold attended B.S.A. National 
Youth Leadership Training over the Christmas break. 
This included team strategies + five nights of solo 
camping at Camp Tom Wooten on the Boy Scout 
Reservation in Bastrop, TX. Attending NYLT is a 
requirement for higher ranks of troop leadership and 
proved great prep for his current term as Senior Patrol 
Leader for Troop 30 in Austin. The following week 
he earned the Polar Bear merit badge for camping in 
sub-freezing temps at Lost Pines. He’s sure looking 
forward to a sunny day at Sail in June! 

6th Termer Eloise Sillan shared with us that she 
likes to wear her CLH gear for luck in her tennis 
tournaments, ATTAWAYTOREPRESENT Eloise!

Camp 

Camp 

Chatte
r

Chatte
r

https://camplonghorn.com/r/52


ATTENTION CAMPERS & COUNSELORS: Send in your NEWS to the Longhorn BULLetin! The 
BULLetin will be posted twice a year...Fall & Spring. Merits will be given. 

Send to Beth@camplonghorn.com

5th Termers Avery Treadway, Lucie Bahrami, Paige 
McCarroll, & Natalie Janicek enjoying a snow day in 
Houston, which is very rare 

Above: 5th Termers Ann Marie DeLamora & 
Eli Hocking at Christmas in Houston
Left: 5th Termers Everett Casas, Eli Hocking, 
Ari Villarreal, & Chrsitian DeLamora

5th Term Houston Crew! 

Answers to Charlie’s Laughs:
1. An Investigator

2. Because then it would be a foot.
3. Water



PUZZLE PAGE SSEEEEKK  NN  FFIINNDD::

See if you can find the following in the picture above: 
 screwdriver     mouse     hotdog     rabbit     cat    cup & saucer    paintbrush 
flashlight     owl     sailboat    umbrella    pair of sandals     baseball      bird     

    puppy     baseball bat       hammer      pencil     glass bottle


